

March 25, 2020

Via Fax (702) 382-8558 and Email at officeofthemayor@lasvegasnevada.gov Hon. Carolyn G. Goodman, Mayor City of Las Vegas 495 S. Main Street Las Vegas, NV 89101

Email at wrreed@detr.nv.gov
Wesley Reed, Rapid Response Coordinator
Rapid Response Unit
Employment Security Division
Nevada Department of Employment,
Training and Rehabilitation
500 E. Third Street
Carson City, NV 89713

Via Fax (702) 383-6041 and Email at ccdistb@ClarkCountyNV.gov
Hon. Marilyn Kirkpatrick, Chairperson Clark County Commission 500 S. Grand Central Parkway Las Vegas, NV 89155

Dear Gentlepersons:

This letter is to inform you that, effective March 19, 2020, Treasure Island, LLC temporarily closed its location at 3300 Las Vegas Blvd. South, Las Vegas, NV 89109.

There are 2,225 employees currently affected at this employment site. These furloughs commenced on March 17, 2020. These furloughs will continue indefinitely, but are intended to be temporary and last less than six months.

Whether or not this action triggers the requirements of the Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act, we thought it appropriate to give you this notice. We are taking these employment actions because of COVID-19-related business circumstances that were not reasonably foreseeable. We would like to have given more notice of this action, but were unable to do so because of how quickly our operations were affected by the COVID-19 pandemic, the World Health Organization's pandemic declaration on March 11th, the President's declaration of a national emergency on March 13th, and other related governmental announcements and actions.

For further information, please contact me at 702-894-7506.

Very truly yours,

Gayle Kurokawa

Vice President-Human Resources

payle Kurokawa